
Minutes, June 9, 2009 10:00AM 
Surfside Quilters Guild/ General Meeting #2     
  
San Clemente Presbyterian Church, 119 N Ave De La Estrella, San Clemente, Ca 92672 
 
President,  Nancy Ota welcomed all.  Reminders were regarding cell phones and parking ---Not in south lot, extra 
lot on Cabrillo and El Camino Real. 
Guests from Busy Bears Quilt Guild, Janet Walz and Carol Howerton, who brought their opportunity quilt.   
Material Possession has closed -Wendy and Jack Hager, will be missed.   We need to support A Time to Sew 
(ATTS) and Moore’s to keep local quilt shops viable.   
President Nancy Ota updated the membership on the following activities: 
2nd  VP Membership: Cindy Croucher 
 Number of members: 157 
 Acknowledge and welcome new members  
 Acknowledge and welcome guests 
3rd VP Facility:  Kathie Bellamy 
 Lunch at Hapa J   33 reservations,  any more from the floor, one 
 Justin           (949) 276-6657         Cell   (949) 276-6657 
Block Party:  Jan Hirth and LeAnn Goettel – the “Surf’s Up” quilt is growing  
Friendship Groups:  Please see Betty Prottas and Sue Haw if you wish to join a friendship group or your group 
 is looking for more members. 
Hospitality: Bev Weibel:  sign ups on the yum table 
Monthly Mini:  Mary Freedman  
  June Mini, hand appliqué and quilted by Candy Martin, pattern by Sylvia Pippin 
  July:  Tote set by Jan Bogikes 
 August is open if you would like to volunteer 
Newsletter:  Del Thomas 
 Newsletter deadline is June 24th.   

Virtual newsletter only, supplemented by an  E-buddy system.  Newsletters are expensive to print and 
mail, so the E-buddy pair to decide on compensation. 

Philanthropy: Monica Shafer and Julie Vlahos came to the podium. The Philanthropy Friendship Group “Stash 
Busters” will have its first meeting at -A Time To Sew-, on Monday, June 22, from 10am to 4pm.  The group will 
meet on the 4th Monday of every month.   The plan is to help reduce your stash for charity.  Bring something 
edible to put into the Friendship Salad (lettuce and tomatoes to be supplied).  They will also accept blocks from 
everyone.  
Southern California Council Quilt Guild :  Meet the Teacher meeting in Apple Valley. Sat, July 11, 2009 the
 Council Meeting hosted by Quilters Piece Corp in Victorville.  Location is The Church of the 
 Valley, 14933 Wakita Blvd., Apple Valley, CA 92307. It is located near the intersection of Hwy 18 and 
 Dale Evans Pkwy. Please RSVP.  Email Contact: kkj9432@yahoo.com.  Sharon Whelan plans to 
 attend, if others plan to go, speak with Sharon to carpool. 
Ways & Means: Sumi Maruyama 
 Applique patterns donated by Ellen Heck for purchase. 
 Mini quilt stands donated by Mary and David Freedman for purchase. 
Workshops: Carol Mayer came to the podium.  
 June 10, 2009, Jan Hirth, Nine Patch, 10 am – 4 pm.  $30.00 at the San Juan Capistrano Adult Ed Bldg 
 Class is full, but taking a waiting list. 

July 15, Joann Bishop, Machine Quilting, 10 am – 4 pm  $30.00 Community  Pres Church Youth 
Center in SJC 
August 12, Suzanne Stanton, Flower Tessellation,  10am – 4pm  $35.00, includes pattern, Community 
Pres Church Youth Center in SJC 

 September 9, Lillian Gordon, Lillian’s One Day Quilt, $38.00 includes pattern. , Community Pres 
 Church Youth Center in SJC 
Surfside Stars: Diane Collins came to the podium and explained the quilt and purpose.   
Logo Contest:  Lyndy Dye, August 11, 2009 deadline 
 Your chance to create a permanent design for SQG, the committee requests a line drawing. 
1st VP Programs:  Sharon Whelan came to the podium. 
 June:  Jan Hirth 
 July:  Diane Collins 
 August:  Suzanne Stanton 
 September:  Lillian Gordon 



Sharon introduced today’s speaker with a poem!   Jan Hirth…Lessons Learned – 45 minutes. 
 
Break 
 
Total number in attendance:  150 
Monthly Mini: Mary Freedman and Sharon Milledge came to the podium to announce the winner of this month’s 
mini a quilt by Candy Martin.  Candy pulled winner and it was her daughter, Johanna Holliman (tickets held by a 
friend on Candy’s behalf)! 
Show & Tell:   Maggie Bell came to the podium and introduced each quilt, its maker and read a brief summary 
about each quilt.  Sue Troise and Kar Hofmann helped to display them.  
 
Please help us by looking around and clean your space. 
 
THANKS FOR COMING!  See many of you at Hapa ‘J for lunch. 
 
 
 
 
 

 


